ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

AGM 
THURSDAY 19th May 2011
Dingwall Academy, Dingwall
 Present

Joan Maxwell/ Jim Hyslop/ Jenny Maclennan/ Alan Hunter/ Margaret Farmer/ David Laing/ Jack Murray/ Helen Angus/ Moira Macleod/ Garry Bain/ Gerry McCready/ Sonny Rhind / Tommy Regan/ Robbie Russell/ Margaret Paterson/ Angela Maclean/ Tom Mathieson/Davie Ogilvie/Lorna Benson/Brenda MacIntyre/Susanne Standish-White/L.Fraser/Hamish Maclean

1. Welcome
Joan welcomed everyone to the meeting with a special mention to a lady who has made a great contribution to the sport of Curling  and also was a member of the Ross & Cromarty Sports Council Committee, Brenda MacIntyre. Her daughter Sarah is three times world junior curling champion. 

Joan then asked Margaret Paterson to present Brenda with a thank you gift on behalf of the Ross & Cromarty Curling Province as a token of their appreciation, in particular for all her hard work as President of the RCCC Ladies Standing Committee.
2. Apologies 

Jeannie Graham/ Sandra Gass/ Roy Sinclair/ Sheila Macdonald/ Peter Bowen/ Keith Pickering/ John Stirling/ Duncan Clark/ Charlie Forbes/ Alan Hoseason/ Garve Scott-Lodge/ Lynne Fraser/ Lorna Benson.
3. Minutes AGM 2010

The minutes were emailed to all the clubs. 

Proposed as correct- Margaret Paterson

Seconded –Margaret Farmer

4. Matters Arising
The only matter arising is the proposed amendment to the constitution—see item 9 on the agenda.
5. Chairman’s Report

Joan read to her report

           Chair's Report 2011

This time of year seems to be the month for AGMs, which I have to both organise and attend so I am seriously thinking of emigrating for the month of May next year, that is if I happen to be re‑elected as chair this year.

We continue to hold our bi‑monthly meetings and although they are open to any member clubs we have not had a lot of response to our invitation for representatives of our member clubs to attend. Our sports development officer Willie MacKinnon organises the Active Schools co-​ordinators in taking turns to attend our meetings and we appreciate them giving up their time on these evenings. Their reports on their activities are excellent and as a result you will be getting a presentation from Wilma Kelt and from pupils in her cluster area of Alness on their recent visit to Natal later tonight.  

At present we have about 85 affiliated clubs with several new clubs joining this year. I would like to make a special mention of one in particular as there was a discussion as to whether or not they qualified as a sports Club. This is the 1st Avoch Sea Scouts who partake in water based sports and it is solely for these activities that they will be grant aided. They have their own boats and are affiliated to Chanonry Sailing Club. Also they are one of only 3 Sea Scout Groups in Scotland to have Royal Naval recognition and their annual inspection was held last Wed night ‑and so I would like to read a couple of parts from their press report on that evening

Our database is up and running which makes dealing with the paperwork a lot easier but there is still room for improvement as we still continue to find that many of the grant application forms, grant claim forms and even affiliation forms are still not being completed with all the necessary detail which we need, to comply with the Highland Council guidelines. Four of our Committee have now got access to it so we can each update it. I know this may be pedantic but when filling in your forms etc ‑  you are well aware postcodes are necessary and if this and other relevant information ‑ like telephone numbers and email addresses (if you have them) ‑ are not put on the form ‑ much time is wasted checking them.

We are continuing to improve upon how we deal with your grant applications, and again if the necessary documents are attached it makes life a lot easier for both our Grants Convener and the Grants sub‑committee. Alan Hunter who has been our Grants Convener for the last year has dealt with this very proficiently and has helped to streamline our system immensely‑ but there is still room for improvement. Thank you Alan. 

For example ‑ we will now accept emailed copies of bank statements and constitutions with the grant applications. Whilst we are well aware that not everyone is computer literate ‑ we are trying to encourage those clubs who are to use email as the preferred means of communication as we plan to store this information on our database and the Sports Council Computers. We now have two of them and two printers ‑ as off tonight. These are used by Jennie our Secretary and myself ‑ but will go to whoever takes on the roles of Secretary and Chair.

Unfortunately, due to financial cutbacks ‑ our grant from Highland Council has been reduced by 20% this year and there will be further cut‑backs next year. Due to your sports council committee being very frugal over the last few years we will be able to maintain the current grants for this financial year ‑ but unless we look for further funding we may not be able to sustain this level of funding in future years. We are only allowed to use 10% of our Grant aid for administration cost and our only other income is the annual affiliation fee of £25. In order to prove to Highland Council that we are an organisation worth giving money to ‑ we have to submit a yearly business plan.  As part of this we are hoping to look at ways whereby we can develop sport in this area, with events such as come‑and‑try sessions, bring along a parent nights and workshops on improving your skills as members of your own club Committee. We have even discussed the possibility of online forms on the website and how to update these.

Further improvements to the website are planned and Jenny and I have already had some training from Plexus Media to facilitate this. So watch this space! If your club has a website, which many do, please link to our one and especially if you have had a grant from us then please put our logo on your site as recognition that we have helped you. This again is something we are asked to do by Highland Council as part of their Grant Conditions to us. It is also our intention, when we can see the wood from the trees, to put together a fairly regular newsletter where we will put information on sources of funding, child protection issues and other newsworthy items. A plea ‑ please send us information for these and photos which we can in turn put on the website.

We are aware that a lot of our talented athletes spend a lot of their time travelling up and down the A9 to take part in events and training in both England and foreign parts. So the committee decided to look at setting up a Travel Fund, as under the Highland Council guidelines we are limited to the amount we can give these athletes towards travel. This has still to be approved by the Highland Council grants Finance Officer Jeannie Graham. At this point ‑ I would like to thank her for her excellent advice on some of the grants which can be problematic in funding and also our Sports Development Officer Willie Mackinnon.

Our active schools co‑ordinators are also knowledgeable when it comes to dealing with grants so their advice is also very helpful. I would also like to encourage clubs to speak to the active schools co‑ordinators in their areas as we wish to support stronger links with the local schools. In March I attended the SALSC conference on behalf of the sports council where in the first session in the morning we had a chance to ask questions of MSP's from the four main parties. This was followed by excellent workshops. I attended ones on business planning and funding applications. This was followed by our AGM on the Sunday, when SALSC changed from being an un‑incorporated association to a company limited by guarantee and we are delighted to welcome the chairman David Laing to our meeting tonight.

We repeated our very successful awards night again in December, when despite the terrible weather we had over forty people attending this informal evening which was held in Dingwall Academy.

Our guest speaker was Doug Mackintosh head of PE at Dingwall Academy and our thanks again to the pupils who provided an excellent spread that night. This year we introduced a new award for the Club of the Year and Highland Budokan were our first winners. As well as the presentation of our other annual awards we recognised the efforts of some of our elite athletes by presenting them with certificates. Alan Hoseason, Coaching Highland Development officer did the honours and commented on how it was heartening to see the level of voluntary support for sport represented by the turnout for the event.

I realise from updating the database, how much you all as volunteers put into your clubs, often in more than one role, and would like to re‑iterate Alan's comment in recognising the amount that you as volunteers put into sport in Ross‑shire. Lastly I would especially like to thank my present committee, without naming anybody in particular for all their hard work over the past year. Without their time and commitment the sports council would not exist.

.

6. Treasurer’s Report

The accountant has all the details at this point so only a brief report is available. Apologies for this.

The Trust Fund currently stands at  9,007.23. as at 31st March 2011.

The Sports Fund stands at 19,352.33

Items of note – We recognise two lots of income in the last year including the second instalment of last year’s grant and the full amount for the year 2010-2011. There was some delay due to the late delivery of the Business Plan, next year’s business plan has already been entered!

A small refund from BT of 41.32 was received. Creditors consist solely of committed grant aid money.

Postage has been covered out of four honorariums paid. 

The Chairman was questioned as to level of funding which should be available to clubs in view of the 20% reduction in funding notified by HC next year. Jim argued that funding levels should be cut by the same extent. Margaret Paterson suggested it could be increased given the healthy status of the sports Fund. It was agreed to discuss this further at our next committee meeting.

 Full details of the accounts will be posted on the website, any queries in meantime refer to treasurer. 

Treasurer’s report accepted, proposed Margaret Paterson seconded Margaret Farmer.

7. Appointment of Independent Examiner

Alastair MacBain of HC will be happy to be our voluntary examiner, this offer was accepted. Our thanks to him are recorded and a letter of thanks will be sent too.

8.  Election of Executive Committee  

         Joan suggested she continue in the role of nominal chair, asking that the vice-chair could host the meetings. In response Jack indicated that he was unwilling to take on the role of Chairman in a full capacity, but would accept a nominal role and chair meetings.

  Garry Bain, Ross-Shire pony Club, was invited to attend meetings. Retiring members are Alan Hunter, Robbie Russell and Jack Evans.

OFFICE BEARERS elected as follows:-

· Chair  Jack Murray  proposed Alan Hunter seconded Margaret Paterson

· Vice-Chair  Joan Maxwell proposed Margaret Paterson, sec. Angela Maclean

· Secretary Jenny Maclennan proposed Robbie Russell, sec. Margaret Paterson

· Treasurer Jim Hyslop proposed Joan Maxwell sec. Alan H., Angela M., Jack M..

· Grants Convener – not considered.    
COMMITTEE MEMBERS elected as follows:_

Roy Sinclair -- Proposed Jack Murray, seconded Margaret Paterson

Sandra Gass, Margaret Farmer, Sonny Rhind, David Ogilvie, Garry Bain

Proposed Joan Maxwell Seconded by unanimous agreement of committee.

COUNCILLOR MEMBERS

Margaret Paterson

Angela Maclean

Craig Fraser (to be confirmed)
9.  Change to Constitution

    It was discussed at length at our previous meeting that the date of the AGM be moved to May to follow on from our financial year which runs May to end April. This was agreed . 

Proposed Jim Hyslop Seconded Jack Murray.

10.  AOCB

Joan drew the attention of the meeting back to the retiring committee members. David Laing, chairman of SALSC was invited to present the awards for our retiring members.

  Firstly, a Service to Sport Award from SALSC to Alan Hunter. Alan has worked tremendously hard to bring our grant paperwork up to date and been instrumental in implementing the new database which will make running a Sports Council much more straightforward. Alan thanked the meeting for his award and indicated it had been a pleasure working with everybody.

  Secondly, a Service to Sport award for Robbie Russell. Robbie thanked the Sports Council for his second award, the first was a tin mug for hospitality! He then gave the meeting a potted history of his association with RCSC, attending his 35th AGM, meetings with Craig Brown, Archie Knox and Walter Smith coaching on the old Dingwall academy playing fields and his travels further afield coaching youngsters. He wished the RCSC all best wishes and hoped they would go forward from strength to strength.

Joan welcomed the representatives from Alness Academy who visited Natal as part of a youth exchange programme. They gave a most informative talk and slideshow to round off the meeting and were a credit to their school.

Joan closed the meeting and thanked everyone for their attendance.

Date of next meeting to be decided by new committee members.
